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I. BY the Commission

A. Statement
1. This matter comes before the Commission for consideration of a Motion to restore the statutory deadline for filing exceptions to Recommended Decision No. R12-0475 and for waiver of response time (Motion), filed on May 7, 2012 by Public Service Company of Colorado (Public Service).  

2. Public Service states that the Administrative Law Judge (ALJ) assigned to this docket issued Recommended Decision No. R12-0475 (Recommended Decision) on May 4, 2012.  The ALJ shortened the deadline for filing exceptions from May 24, 2012 to May 9, 2012.  He also shortened the deadline for filing responses to exceptions from 14 days to May 14, 2012, 5 days following the filing of exceptions.  

3. Public Service believes that the ALJ’s principal concern for doing so was the expiration of the period of suspension of the tariffs that are the subject of this proceeding on May 18, 2012, prior to the time in which the Commission could enter a final order in this proceeding.  Public Service states that, to address this concern, it has filed an amendment to the Advice Letter that initiated this docket to extend the effective date and thereby the suspension period by 60 days.  

4. Public Service requests that the Commission restore the statutory deadlines for filing exceptions to the Recommended Decision and responses to such exceptions, in order to fully consider the issues that may need to be addressed through exceptions.  Public Service states that, although restoring the statutory deadlines will delay somewhat the implementation of new tariffs, it does not believe this delay will unduly prejudice any parties in this proceeding. Public Service also argues the Commission lacks the authority to modify the statutory time frame for filing exceptions.  

5. Being fully advised in this matter, we grant the Motion and waive response time thereto.  We agree with the rationale presented by Public Service within the Motion.

6. Exceptions to the Recommended Decision will be due on or before May 24, 2012.  Responses to any such exceptions will be due on or before June 7, 2012.

II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1.
Motion to restore the statutory deadline for filing exceptions to Recommended Decision No. R12-0475 and for waiver of response time, filed on May 7, 2012 by Public Service Company of Colorado is granted.

2.
Exceptions to the Recommended Decision will be due on or before May 24, 2012.  Responses to any such exceptions will be due on or before June 7, 2012.

3.
This Order is effective upon its Mailed Date.

B.
ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ WEEKLY MEETING
May 9, 2012.
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